A transformation is under way

By: Corey Sipe


The relocation of utilities, the installation of new signs, the construction of a new residence village, and the plans for three other projects to start in the next several months will transform the face of Eastern Connecticut State University. 

Utilities are currently being relocated to make way for the Student Center addition. “Currently electrical, telecommunication lines, and steam lines are located underneath the sidewalk between the Student Center and the Sports Center and they need to be moved before the building can be expanded,” said Charles Warrington, Coordinator of University Construction for the Facilities Management and Planning Department. He says that he hopes to have the roadway in front on Niejadlik Hall opened by the end of this week though the road won’t be paved. 


Another project that is in the works is a campus way-finding project. This project will provide signage so that vehicles and pedestrians can locate buildings, explained Warrington. New signs will be going up in front of each building with the same design as the signs recently installed in front of the Smith Library, Webb Hall, and the Wickware Planetarium. Pedestrian orientation signage will also be installed which will include signs with a list of buildings and their general direction along with a color-coded campus map. The color-coded campus directory will resemble the maps one sees in shopping malls. New shuttle bus signs will also be installed along with new street signs. Each street will be clearly marked with its name at each corner. Perimeter Road will be renamed Charter Oak Road.


Warrington says that the South Residence Village project is progressing well and eighty percent of the foundation of building one, the freshmen hall, is completed. The foundation for building two, the first of two upperclassmen halls, will start in the next few weeks. 


Many future projects have been sent to the bonding commission and if approved will be started in the next several months. The university hopes to embark on a new 40,000 square-foot Child and Family Development Center in Lot A, an 8,500 square-foot Public Safety Building in Lot B, and a 400-meter track that will be built adjacent to the athletic complex. 


“I’m a new faculty member and I’ve never seen anything but construction and I look forward to the day when I see all these buildings completed,” said Denise Matthews, Associate Professor of Communications. 

